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MINUTES OF THE OF THE PRESCOTT PRESERVATION COMMISSION REGULAR
MEETING / PUBLIC HEARING held on OCTOBER 13, 2017 at 8:00 A.M. in COUNCIL
CHAMBERS located at 201 S. Cortez Street, Prescott, Arizona.

CALL TO ORDER

Chairman Edelbrock called the meeting to order at 8:00a.m., and thanked
Councilwoman Orr for attending.

ATTENDANCE

MEMBERS PRESENT STAFF PRESENT

Gary Edelbrock — Chair Cat Moody, Preservation Specialist

Mike King — Vice Chair George Worley, Planning Manager

Russ Buchanan - Absent Darla Eastman, Administrative Specialist
Robert Burford

Christy Hastings COUNCIL PRESENT

Tony Teeters Councilwoman Orr

Michael Mirco

REGULAR AGENDA
1. Approval of the minutes of the September 8, 2017 meeting.

Mr. Teeters, MOTION to approve the September 8, 2017 meeting minutes. Ms.
Hastings, 2". VOTE 6-0; passed.

1. HP17-013 123 S Mount Vernon Ave. Historic Preservation District #13, Southeast
Prescott.. APN: 110-01-050A. Request approval for window replacements, siding and
front porch addition.

Cat Moody presented the staff report and displayed a site map on the overhead projector.
Ms. Moody said that the house is not currently listed in the National Register of Historic
Places due to modifications over the years and siding changes. However, the applicants
would like to get the property back on the National Registry. She said that the home was
owned by Sherman Hazeltine Family and they lived in it from 1935 to 1952. He was the
youngest son of Moses B. Hazeltine and followed his father in the banking business.

Ms. Moody stated that applicants are requesting to replace the windows in the front portion
of the home with a wood window with exterior white metal cladding in the same style and
size; replace the windows in the rear portion of the home with a vinyl in the same style and
size, white in color; and to remove the T1-11 siding and install a Yellow Pine drop pattern
siding over a Tyvek house wrap.

She said they are also requesting a 176 square foot front porch roof constructed of wood to
be attached to the front of the home using a ledger board with rafters. The porch would run
22 feet along the recessed front portion of the home. She said that the T1-11 siding has
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